Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Chiropractic Medicine
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64B2-13.007
Continuing Education Requirements During Initial Licensure Period

The Board of Chiropractic Medicine hereby gives notice: of the issuance of an Order regarding the Petition for Variance or Waiver, filed on September 28, 2021, by Kody Johnson, D.C. The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Vol. 47, No. 194, of the October 6, 2021, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought a variance from or a waiver of subsection 64B2-13.007(1), F.A.C., which states that during the first twelve (12) months after initial licensure, practitioners are required to attend one (1) full day at a Florida Board of Chiropractic Medicine meeting at which disciplinary hearings are conducted as provided in paragraph 64B2-13.004(7)(a), F.A.C. Petitioner avers that due to hardship from the COVID-19 pandemic Petitioner should be allowed to attend a Board meeting virtually, for an alternative assignment to be given, or at least an extension of the 12 months’ time to allow Petitioner to complete requirements. The Board considered the instant Petition at a duly noticed public meeting held on November 5, 2021, in Orlando, Florida. The Board’s Order, filed on November 30, 2021, denied the Petition for Variance and Waiver. Petitioner was NOT PRESENT at this meeting, so even if the Board were to grant the requested relief and allow attendance at today’s meeting to satisfy the rule’s requirement, Petitioner would remain in violation. Because the Petition fails to demonstrate how Petitioner complied with the purpose of the underlying statute by other means, or how application of the terms of the rule poses an undue hardship on Petitioner or otherwise violates principles of fairness, the Petition must be denied, as specified in the Order.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Christina McGinnis, Executive Director, Board of Chiropractic Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C07, Tallahassee, FL 32399-3257 or by electronic mail- Christina.Mcginnis@flhealth.gov.
